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Department Activity 

2022-2023 



 

 

A workshop to develop the performance of faculty assistants in the Critical Care and 

 Emergency Department 

A workshop was held for faculty assistants on the latest updates on basic and 

advanced cardiac resuscitation according to the American Heart Organization 

2020, and the training was conducted by. A.L. Eman Yasser, assistant lecturer 

in the department, everyone praised the workshop and its importance 

 

 

 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department September Council meeting 

2022/2023 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council for the month for  

September 2022-2023 was held on Wednesday, 9/28/2022, in the presence of 

the Council members from the faculty, headed by Prof. Asmaa Abu Saada, 

Head of the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department 

 
 

 

 



 

 

The first annual conference of critical care and emergency medicine at Al 

Batinah Specialized Hospital 

The first annual conference on critical care and emergency medicine was held 

at Al Mahdi Amphitheater in Al Batinah Hospital on Thursday, September 22, 

2022. The conference was attended by a group of faculty members and 

supporting staff in the Critical Care and Emergency nursing Department  

 

. 

 

Participation of the Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing 

in the introductory meeting for postgraduate studies 
The Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department participated in the 

introductory meeting for postgraduate students for the academic year 2022-

2023 on Tuesday, 10/4/2022. 

Prof. Dr. Nahed Qandil, Professor of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing and 

Vice Dean of the College for Postgraduate Studies, participated in a lecture 

entitled “Steps of Scientific Research.” 

Prof. Marwa Fathallah, Assistant Professor in the Department of Critical Care 

and Emergency Nursing, also participated in a lecture entitled “Plagiarism and 

How to Avoid It 

 

 

 

 



 

The College of Nursing’s participation in the “With You from Badri 3” convoy 

On October 19, the Committee for the Care of People of Determination and 

Family Guidance at Mansoura University launched its third convoy to detect 

people with disabilities, provide early diagnosis of disability, and provide 

psychological support and family guidance to their families in the villages of 

the city of Sinbillawin, entitled (With You from Badri 3), under the auspices of 

Prof. Dr. Mahmoud El-Meligy, Acting President of Mansoura University, and 

Dr. Ayman Mukhtar, Governor of Dakahlia, coordinating the A. Dr. Iman Abu 

Al-Fadl, coordinator of the Decent Life Initiative at the university, and Eng. 

Shaima Al-Siddiq in Dakahlia Governorate, the field work team at the Decent 

Life Foundation, and a member of the committee. The convoy included the 

diagnostic aspect with the participation of faculty members from the College of 

Medicine in various specialties, and in cooperation with a team of special 

education specialists, members of the committee., where medical examinations 

were signed for (141) individuals and treatment was provided to children in 

cooperation with the College of Medicine under the supervision of Prof. Dr. 

Ghada Al-Qanishi, Vice Dean of the College for Community Service and 

Environmental Development Affairs, referred (29) cases to complete treatment 

at the university in accordance with the cooperation protocol with the 

institution, represented by Dr. Omaima Ramadan, head of the medical 

committee of the institution in Dakahlia, and Dr. Ahmed Zayed, protocol 

coordinator for university hospitals and member of the committee, and a 

presentation was made. Psychological rehabilitation for children, conducting a 

free drawing workshop, distributing gifts, candy, and face painting for about 

120 children, under the supervision of Mr. M. Dr. Wafaa Abu Al-Maati, 

Director of the Maternal and Child Care Center, With the participation of. 

Lecturer Rehab Fadel and Lecturer Hanan Al-Ashry in the Care Nursing 

Department participated in the awareness raising. Critical and emergency, and 

included awareness for mothers about first aid for the most important points, 

including the occurrence of flatulence in children, how to deal with bleeding, 

awareness of the causes of recurrent intestinal infections, how to protect the 

child from them and deal with them, and the importance of consulting a doctor 

to avoid any complications. 

 



 

 

              Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council for October 2022-2023 

The Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council for the month 

of October 2022-2023 was held on Wednesday, 10-26-2022, in the presence of 

faculty members of the Council, headed by Prof. Asmaa Abu Saada, Head of 

the Critical Care and Emergency nursing department 

 

 
A meeting with the distinguished graduate students, master’s and doctoral levels, 

in the Department of critical  Care Nursing . 

On Tuesday, November 1, 2022, he deals with dissertation issues 

 

 

Share M. M. Manar Mahmoud Ayoub, the medical convoy “Towards a decent 

life” 

Subscribe m. M. Manar Mahmoud Ayoub, teaching assistant in the Department 

of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing, represented the Faculty of Nursing in 

the medical convoy “Towards a Decent Life” today, 11/23/2022, organized by 

Mansoura University, which was in the village of Al-Bosarat, Al- Manzala 

center 
 

 .  
 



 

Participation of the Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing in the 

11th Mansoura University Book Fair 

Both M. participated. A.L. Amira Al-Sayed and A.L. Hanan Al-Ashry and  

D. Eman Rashad, Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing, at the 

Mansoura University Book Fair in its eleventh edition, on Sunday 11/27/2022 

,.

 

                  Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council for November 2022-2023 

The Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council for the month 

of November 2022-2023 was held on Monday, 11-28-2022, in the presence of 

faculty members, headed by Prof.Dr. Asmaa Abu Saada, Head of the Critical 

Care and Emergency Nursing Department 
 

 
A seminar on first aid at the Martyr Muhammad Mustafa Al-Gohary Official 

Language School 

The symposium was carried out with the aim of first saving the life of the 

injured person and reducing as much as possible the consequences of the 

injury, while calling an ambulance at the same time to transport the injured 

person as quickly as possible so that his treatment can be completed, as the first 

minutes are important for the life of the injured person, so first aid must be 

initiated immediately. The symposium was attended by Dr. Aida Farid Abdel 

Wanis Ali, critical care and emergency teacher at the Faculty of Nursing, 

Mansoura University. Everyone thanked and appreciated her for delivering the 

symposium in a practical and simple way for the students attending  

 



 

 

The beginning of  first semester Final Practical exams in the Department of 

critical care and emergency nursing,  

Final Practical exams begun at in the Department of critical care and 

emergency nursing, first semester , academic year 222-2023 

 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council meeting for 

December 2022-2023 

The Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council for the month 

of December 2022-2023 was held on Tuesday, 12-27-2022, in the presence of 

faculty members of the Council, headed by Assist.Prof. Asmaa Abu Saada, 

Head of the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department 
 

 
 

A workshop at the Faculty of Nursing, Mansoura University, entitled 

Plagiarism Program 
On Tuesday, December 27, 2022, the Department of Critical Care and 

Emergency Nursing held a workshop entitled “Plagiarism program,” in which 

Dr. Marwa Fathallah - Assistant Professor in the Department of Critical Care 

and Emergency Nursing and the plagiarism coordinator at the college. It is 

worth noting that he attended the workshop and the faculty members and 

graduate students of the college interacted in it. The workshop was also 

transferred online for the general benefit of those present in the college’s 

conference hall or those attending online. Everyone praised the workshop and 

its importance. 

 



 

A workshop on APA style 6th edition at the Faculty of Nursing, Mansoura 

University 

Under the patronage of A. Dr. Sherif Khater, President of Mansoura 

University, and Prof. Dr. Ashraf Hafez, Vice President of the University for 

Postgraduate Studies and Research and Prof. Dr. Amina Al-Nimr, Dean of the 

College of Nursing and Prof. Dr. Nahed Kandil, Vice Dean of the College for 

Postgraduate Studies and Research and Prof. M. Dr. Asmaa Ibrahim, Head of 

the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department. Today, Tuesday, 

December 27, 2022, the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department held 

a workshop entitled “APA Style,” in which Dr. Asmaa Muhammad Al-Ansari - 

Lecturer in the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department, lectured. 

The workshop discussed how to Writing scientific references in an accurate 

manner according to the rules of APA style 6th edition. Everyone praised the 

workshop and its importance 

 
 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council meeting for 

January 2023 

The Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council for the month 

of January 2022-2023 was held on Tuesday, January 24, 2023, in the presence 

of faculty members of the Council, headed by Prof. Asmaa Abu Saada, Head of 

the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department 

 
A training course for nursing at the oncology center  

The first day of the nursing training course began at the Oncology Center, in 

which everyone participated  Dr. Aida Farid Abdel-Wanis, Lecturer in the 

Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing, and Dr. Iman Yasser, 

Lecturer in the Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing. Today’s 

session covered important topics, including: Care of Mechanically Ventilated 

Patients-ECG-CVP . Everyone praised the course and its importance in raising 

nursing performance and improving the quality of care provided to patients 

 



 

A training course on first aid for students of the College of Nursing, the Health 

Technical Institute, and the Technical Institute of Nursing 

Under the supervision of A. Dr. Amina Al-Nimr, Dean of the College of 

Nursing and Prof. M. Dr. Asmaa Ibrahim, Head of the Department of Critical 

Care and Emergency Nursing. The Department of Critical Care and Emergency 

Nursing conducted a training course on first aid for students of the College of 

Nursing, the Health Technical Institute, and the Technical Institute of Nursing 

on 1/30/2023. The training was conducted by: A.L. Ayat Fahmy and D.. Noura 

Muhammad .The session covered important topics, including: 

Basic life support-Recovery position-Choking-AED-Wound care Bandage - 

Splints - Bleeding control. Everyone praised the course and its importance in 

raising the performance of nursing students and their awareness of first aid 
 

 
Activities of the first week of the first aid course for students of the College of 

Pharmacy 

Within the framework of the cooperation protocol between the College of Pharmacy 

and the College of Nursing regarding clinical training for students of the Clinical 

Pharmacy Program (unified and amended regulations) for training in the skills 

laboratory at the College of Nursing, the Department of Critical Care and Emergency 

Nursing conducted clinical training (half-year vacation) (second group) for fifth-

level students for the academic year 2022 - 2023, during the first week of the session 

from 1/29 to 2/2/2023 

       
Activities of the second week of the first aid course for students of the College of 

Pharmacy 

Within the framework of the cooperation protocol between the College of 

Pharmacy and the College of Nursing regarding clinical training for students of 

the Clinical Pharmacy Program (unified and amended regulations) for training 

in the skills laboratory at the College of Nursing, the Department of Critical 

Care and Emergency Nursing conducted clinical training (half-year vacation) 

(second group) for fifth-level students for the academic year 2022 - 2023, 

during the first week of the session from 2/5 to 2/9/2023      

 



 

Participation of the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department in the 

training course to raise the efficiency of the nursing staff at Mansoura 

University Hospital 

Under the auspices of A. Dr. Amina Al-Nimr, Dean of the College of Nursing. 

Dr. Wafaa Fathi, Vice Dean of the College for Community Service and 

Environmental Development Affairs, Dr. Ahlam Gouda, Director of the Public 

Service Center, and Dr. M. Dr. Asmaa Ibrahim Abu Saada, Head of the Critical 

Care and Emergency Nursing Department. In cooperation with Dr. Tamer 

Bilal, Professor of Neurology, coordination was made with the Critical Care 

and Emergency Nursing Department to implement its course “Nursing Care for 

Emergency and Critical Cases.” Implementation began today, Saturday, 

February 25, 2023, at the University Hospital, in order to raise the efficiency of 

the nursing staff in neurological care (A). And nerves (B). The training was 

conducted by M. Eng. Najwa Yahya, Assistant Lecturer in the Department of 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing..  

 

 

Participation of the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department in the 

training course to raise the efficiency of the nursing staff at Mansoura 

University Hospital (second week) 

Under the auspices of A. Dr. Amina Al-Nimr, Dean of the College of Nursing. 

Dr. Wafaa Fathi, Vice Dean of the College for Community Service and 

Environmental Development Affairs, Dr. Ahlam Gouda, Director of the Public 

Service Center, and Dr. M. Dr. Asmaa Ibrahim Abu Saada, Head of the Critical 

Care and Emergency Nursing Department, in cooperation with Dr. Tamer 

Bilal, Professor of Neurology, coordination was made with the Critical Care 

and Emergency Nursing Department to implement the second week of its 

course, “Nursing Care for Emergency and Critical Cases,” and implementation 

began today, Saturday, 3/4. / 2023 at Mansoura University Hospital in order to 

raise the efficiency of the nursing staff in neurology (A) and nerve (B) care. 

The training was conducted by Dr. Shaima Awad, teacher in the Department of 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing. 

 
 

 

 



 

The College of Nursing receives a delegation from Vilnius University in 

Lithuania 

Within the framework of cooperation between Mansoura University and 

Vilnius University in the State of Lithuania, Dr. Ashraf Tariq Hafez, Vice 

President of Mansoura University for Graduate Studies, Research and Cultural 

Relations, received a delegation from Vilnius University in the State of 

Lithuania, in the presence of Dr. Ahmed Hussein - Acting Director of the 

Office of International Relations, in implementation of the agreement 

concluded between The two universities implemented the “Erasmus Plus” 

scientific exchange system for the exchange of faculty members and 

researchers. 

The delegation visited the College of Nursing and was received by: prof. Dr. 

Amina Al-Nimr, Dean of the College, and Prof. Dr. Nahed Attia Qandil, Vice 

Dean of the College for Postgraduate Studies and Research, and Prof. Dr. 

Abeer Zakaria, Vice Dean of the College for Education and Student Affairs 

D/ Asmaa Al-Husseini, a teaching assistant in the Department of Critical Care 

and Emergency Nursing and winner of the cultural exchange scholarship at 

Vilnius University. The delegation delivered lectures in the field of nursing and 

geriatric medicine in the presence of a crowd of faculty members, their 

assistants, and young researchers at the college 

 

 
A workshop on the art of paraphrasing...plagirism on the sidelines of the tenth 

and sixth international conference for postgraduate studies of the Faculty of 

Nursing, Mansoura University 

In continuation of the series of workshops at the Tenth and Sixth International 

Conference for Postgraduate Studies of the Faculty of Nursing, Mansoura 

University, thanks to God Almighty, a workshop was held on the art of 

paraphrasing. 

 (Art of paraphrasing.. plagirism) on Sunday, May 7, 2023, in the conference 

hall, first floor, in Al-Kila, on the sidelines of the Tenth and Sixth International 

Conference for Postgraduate Studies. 

Lecturing at the workshop was A. M.D. Marwa Fathallah - Assistant Professor 

of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing - Faculty of Nursing, Mansoura 

University. 

 

 



 

Activities of a workshop on scientific writing (Scientific Writing Workshop) on 

the sidelines of the Tenth and Sixth International Conference for Postgraduate 

Studies of the Faculty of Nursing, Mansoura University 

In continuation of the series of workshops at the Tenth and Sixth International 

Conference for Postgraduate Studies of the Faculty of Nursing, Mansoura 

University, thanks to God Almighty, a workshop was held on scientific writing. 

 (Scientific Writing Workshop) today, Monday, May 8, 2023, in the workshop 

hall on the sidelines of the Tenth and Sixth International Conference for 

Postgraduate Studies. Lecturing at the workshop was. Dr. Nahed Attia - 

Professor of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing - Vice Dean of the Faculty 

of Nursing for Postgraduate Studies and Research - Faculty of Nursing, 

Mansoura University 
  

 
 

The beginning of “First Aid” course 

 Under the auspices of A. Dr. Amina Al-Nimr, Dean of the College of Nursing. 

Dr. Wafaa Fathi, Vice Dean of the College for Community Service and 

Community Development Affairs, and Dr. Ahlam Gouda, Director of the 

Public Service Center. On Tuesday, May 9, 2023, the first aid course began in 

the college’s conference hall. The training was conducted by                          

Dr. Amira Al-Sayed - Assistant Lecturer in the Department of Critical Care and 

Emergency Nursing. 
 

 
 

Follow up on the implementation of the “First Aid” course 

The implementation of the “First Aid” course was followed up on Thursday, 

Care and Emergency Nursing May 11, 2023, in the college’s conference hall. 

The training was conducted by Dr. Ayat Mohamed Fahmy, assistant lecturer in 

the Department of Critical 

 

     



 

The beginning of practical exams for the Department of Critical Care and 

Emergency Nursing for the second semester of the academic year 2023 

Practical exams have begun for the Department of Critical Care and 

Emergency Nursing for the second semester of the academic year 2023, headed 

by Professor Dr. Asmaa Ibrahim 

. 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council meeting for June 2023 

The Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department Council for the month 

of June 2022-2023 was held on Monday, 6/26/2023, in the presence of faculty 

members of the Council, headed by Prof. Asmaa Abu Saada, Head of the 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department 

. 
 

Activities of the first week of the first aid course for students of the College of 

Pharmacy 

Within the framework of the cooperation protocol between the College of Pharmacy 

and the College of Nursing regarding clinical training for students of the Clinical 

Pharmacy Program (unified and amended regulations) for training in the skills 

laboratory at the College of Nursing, the Department of Critical Care and Emergency 

Nursing conducted clinical training (end-of-year vacation) (the fifth group of fifth-

level students for the academic year 2022-2023). This was during the first week of the 

course, from 4/7 to 8/7, and the training was conducted by Dr. Asmaa Muhammad, 

the teacher in the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department. Dr. Eman 

Yasser, Lecturer in the Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing A.L./ 

Manar Mahmoud, Assistant Lecturer in the Department of Critical Care and 

Emergency Nursing 

 



 

 

Beginning the implementation of the training program to raise the efficiency 

of nursing staff from Mansoura University Hospitals and Al-Batinah 

Specialized Hospital and the Digestive System 
Under the patronage of Professor Dr. Amina El-Nemr - Dean of the Faculty of 

Nursing, Mansoura University, Professor Dr. Wafa Fathi - Vice Dean of the College 

for Community Service and Environmental Development Affairs, and Professor Dr. 

Ahlam Gouda - Director of the Public Service Center, in cooperation between the 

Faculty of Nursing and the Misr Al-Khair Foundation, the implementation of the 

training program to raise the efficiency of The nursing staff from Mansoura 

University Hospitals and Al-Batinah Specialized Hospital and the Digestive System 

on Sunday, 7/9/2023, in the college’s conference hall. The training was conducted by 

Dr. Marwa Mahrez, teacher in the Department of Critical Care and Emergency 

Nursing, and Dr. Sarah Hegazy, assistant teacher in the Department of Critical Care 

and Emergency Nursing 

           

Activities of the second week of the first aid course for students of the College of 

Pharmacy 

Within the framework of the cooperation protocol between the College of Pharmacy 

and the College of Nursing regarding clinical training for students of the Clinical 

Pharmacy Program (unified and amended regulations) for training in the skills 

laboratory at the College of Nursing, the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing 

Department conducted clinical training (end-of-year vacation) for fifth-level students 

for the academic year 2022-2023 during the week. The second of the course, from 7/8 

to 7/13, was trained by both Dr. Asmaa Muhammad, teacher in the Department of 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Lecturer Mona Abdel Ghani, Assistant Lecturer 

in the Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing. A.L./ Rehab Fadel, 

Assistant Lecturer in the Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing 

 



 

Continued completion of the first aid course activities for students of the 

College of Pharmacy 
Within the framework of the cooperation protocol between the College of Pharmacy 

and the College of Nursing regarding clinical training for students of the Clinical 

Pharmacy Program (unified and amended regulations) for training in the adult 

laboratory at the College of Nursing, the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing 

Department conducted clinical training (end-of-year vacation) for fifth-level students 

for the academic year 2022-2023 during the week. The second of the session, from 

8/13 to 8/16. The training was conducted by: Dr. Eman Yasser - Lecturer in the 

Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department , A.L. Nagwa Yahia Assistant 

Lecturer in the Critical Care and Emergency Nursing Department           

  

Activities of the training program for internship students 
Under the patronage of Professor Dr. Sherif Youssef Khater - President of the 

University, Professor Dr. Attia Al-Bayoumi, Deputy Student Affairs and Supervisor 

of the Community Service and Environmental Development Sector, Professor Dr. 

Amina Al-Nimr - Dean of the College of Nursing, and Professor Dr. Wafa Fathi, Vice 

Dean of the College for Community Service and Environmental Development Affairs. 

And Assistant Professor Dr. Hanan Al-Sabahi - General Coordinator for Excellence 

Affairs And Assistant Professor Dr. Hala Ahmed, Head of the Critical Care and 

Emergency Nursing Department .The activities of the training program for bachelor’s 

degree students began today, Sunday, 3 to Wednesday, September 5, 2023, in the 

college’s laboratories.The following topics were discussed: : 
- He drew an arterial blood sample 

- Suctioning respiratory secretions 

- Cardiopulmonary resuscitation 

- Oxygen therapy and inhalation sessions 

- Measurement of central venous pressure (CVP) 

- Gastric tube feeding 

-ECG  

The explanation was provided by members of the supporting staff in the scientific 

department 

 



 

Assist. Prof. Hala Ahmed Abdel Rahman assumed the position of head of the 

department 

The Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing congratulates Assist. 

Prof. Hala Ahmed Abdel Rahman for assuming the position of Head of the 

Department, and we wish her success and excellence 

 

Activities of the first aid course for faculty members and administrators at 

Al-Wadi International Language School for Girls 

As part of the activities of the community service plan in the college and the 

department, on Monday 11/9/2023, a first aid course was held for faculty 

members and administrators at Al Wadi International Language School for 

Girls. With the participation of Dr. Aida Farid, Lecturer in the Critical Care and 

Emergency Nursing Department and A.L. Najwa Yahya, assistant lecturer in 

the Department of Critical Care and Emergency Nursing 

         

Follow-up the implementation of the first aid course* 

Under the auspices of A. Dr. Amina Al-Nimr, Dean of the College of Nursing 

Wa. Dr. Wafaa Fathi, Vice Dean of the College for Community Service and 

Development Affairs. Dr. Ahlam Gouda, Director of the Public Service Center 

Follow up on the implementation of the “First Aid” course .In Tuesday 

26/9/2023 In the college conference hall .The training was carried out by A.L. 

Nagwa Yahya Assistant Lecturer in Critical Care and Emergency Nursing 

Department. 

                  

 

 


